
Quilting Bees of Murfreesboro June 2018 Minutes  
 
Call to Order 
The June meeting of the Quilting Bees of Murfreesboro was held  
at St. Mark's United Methodist Church,1267 North Rutherford Blvd. 
Murfreesboro, Tn 37130 on June 14, 2018. Called to order by Carmen S.  
at 10:05 am.  Our June Birthdays: Jeanna D., Patty H., Cathy C., Lori J. and Carmen S. 
We had one visitor Pat B.’s granddaughter Madison. 
 
Reports 
The ​Treasurer's Report  
Motion to approve was made by Jeanna D. and seconded by  
Bonnie W. 
 
The ​Secretary Report 
Motion to approve was made by Jeanna D. and seconded by 
Bonnie W. 
 
The ​Charity Report 
Lynda has stepped down as committee chairman. Brenda P. is replacing  
her through the end of this year. 
 
Business  
Quilt Show Committee  
Carmen asked all members to take postcards to distribute. Committee Chairman 
meeting June 28, 2018 upstairs at the church. Jan R. has volunteered to head up the 
White Glove Committee. Several items were brought in to sell at the country store. 
There's lots of good ideas on Pinterest if you are looking for something to make for the 
store. Natalie P. will accept donations anytime between now and the show. Remember 
the dates of the show are August 17 & 18  9am till 5pm. Setup is Thursday August 16th. 
Jeanna D. asked if you have a husband with some extra time on set up day it would be 
appreciated if they could help out. 
 
TVQA Committee 
Assembly Day is July 21st 8:30 - 2:30 
at Rock Springs Middle School 
3301 Rock Springs Rd. Smyrna, Tn 



Jeanna D. will be collecting fat quarters (quilt shop quality) and notions for our 
Assembly Day door prize basket from now until our July 12th meeting. Jeanna stated 
she has enough seam rippers. Think of things you would like to win and bring that. You 
might win!  Remember your TVQA cards get you a 10% discount at Quilt Stores. See 
Cathy C. if you haven’t received your TVQA card for this year. 
 
Sunshine Committee 
Beverly B. said if you bring in 6 ½ inch heart blocks once a month it 
helps her have a reserve. Thanks to all who contribute. 
 
Retreat Committee  
Join the Fun at the BEES RETREAT  
Where & When 
St. Mary's Sewanee  Dates: Oct. 22,23,24 
2 Nights with meals Includes: 
Monday dinner, Tuesday Breakfast, Lunch and dinner. Wednesday Breakfast.  Rooms 
have 2 twin beds. Check in: 3 pm on the 22nd, You may arrive around 10 am to sew in 
the Common Room. See Beverly  
for any questions. 
 
Programs  
Lori S. gave everyone that signed up for our Bees Challenge Quilt a  
10 in square of ultra violet fabric. Remember this fabric should be used in the front of 
the quilt somewhere. The rules were emailed and mailed to all members. Be sure and 
bring them to the next meeting July 12 th when we will vote on the winner. 
 
We have now had our sixth Mug Rug exchange. There were Fourteen exchanged this 
month. Bring a mug rug in an envelope to our monthly business meetings and you will 
get one to take home.  We will be displaying your mug rugs at Quilts in the Boro in the 
classroom. Put  
your name on the back of your mug rugs with masking tape and give to 
Rebecca T. or Sara P.  
 
Rebecca T. collected 24 fussy cut hexie bags. This month Nancy M. Was the winner of 
a new hexie box courtesy of Rebecca T.  Next month the hexie color is purple. It is the 
perfect color to match with our Challenge Quilts. Bring your hexies in small clear snack 
bags. Please use card stock paper if you are making your own. Notebook paper is to 
thin. If you can’t make the meeting you can send your hexies in with a friend. 
 



Announcements 
Pam R. asked members to keep her mother Edith B. in their  
prayers as she moves to assisted living at  Adams Place. 
 
Guild sit and sew is canceled due to the church having VBS that week. 
You could get together with friends to sew something for our Quilts in 
the Boro Country Store. 
 
Our July 26 meeting will be a sit n sew for the Quilts in the Boro 
Country Store. Charity Quilting or you could bring a project you’ve  
been working on.. We hope to see you at the meetings. 
 
It’s time to consider becoming an officer for the Bees. The board will be taking 
nominations for new officers in Sept and Oct. We vote in November for the 2019-2020 
Board. 
 
At the meeting a change in bylaws was discussed. There will be a 
silent ballot vote at our Aug 9th meeting regarding the amendments. 
 
August 12th is the Jelly Roll Bag Class. Lori has emailed everyone  
the supply list. 
 
We still need members to help Peggy S. setting up and taking down  
for our meetings. There will be a sign up sheet on our information table. 
A big thank you to the members who have already helped. 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:00 
Prepared by Mare B. 
 
 
 
 
 
 


